Catawba County JCPC Board Meeting		October 19, 2021
Catawba County Juvenile Crime Prevention Council
Minutes October 19, 2021
Present:  Ronn Abernathy, Maria Ballard, Ron Carson, Jennie Connor, Tara Conrad, Debra Dunn, Scott Hildebrand, Jennifer Mace, Eric Page, Angela Simmons, Brandi Tolbert.
Excused:  
Agencies attending:  Renee Lewis – Repay; Chris White, Chloe Martin, Patti Ferree – CRC; Beth Ledbetter – Family Guidance Center; Josh Clay – Cognitive Connection; Robin Frazier– Kids at Work; Lindsey Morgan – FCT.
Staff attending: Ron Tilman, Megan Webster, Philip Toelkes.
The meeting was opened by Brandi at 11:30 am.
The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed.  Jennie made a motion to approve and Scott seconded the motion.  After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously.  Angela Simmons did not vote.
Report from the State:  In legislative news, a proposed budget is thought to be passed soon.  The “Raise the Floor” Bill has been signed by the Governor and will go into effect December 1, 2021.  Bills related to juveniles with mental health issues and raising the age a juvenile can drop out of school are in the House.  
Megan announced that all funded programs have received SPEP scores and each program should be ready to present their PEP plan at an upcoming Board meeting.  The Data review is upcoming, and the data for last year should be ready for Catawba County soon.  The DPS “Use of gift Cards“ policy should be reviewed by programs immediately.
Final accounting is concluded and the NC DPS Annual Report is available for review online.  The Western Office is offering training for juveniles regarding teen dating and violence, and an upcoming “Darkness to Light” training will be presented Nov. 5.  This training qualifies under the training requirements for funded programs.  
She reminded programs again of the proposer procedure for submitting budget revisions for Board consideration.  Program summary reports were distributed and each program was advised to review and contact Megan with questions.  
Brandi commented that programs could present their PEP plans at the November 16 meeting and she encouraged all to attend the “Darkness to Light” training.  
Report from Juvenile Justice:  Ronn reported that the Juvenile Court Counselors Office has three vacancy and hopes they will be fully staffed by Christmas.  He noted that with the start of school their numbers have remained relatively flat.  However, he estimates this will be changing soon.  
Regarding the pending legislation, Ronn pointed out that children aged 6-9 under the “Raise the Age” initiative in the legislature will still be eligible for services but Court Counselors will be performing consultations outside the Court setting.  In addition, juveniles aged 6-9 can be charged if they were previously adjudicated in Juvenile Court.  However, he doesn’t expect much of an impact in Catawba County.
Governance:  Conflict of Interest forms were requested from all Board members.  Philip explained that the form must be printed out, signed and mailed to him at 618 S Brady Ave, Newton, NC 28658.  
Finance:  Jennifer announced the administrative budget was on track.  Further, she reported she had not received any budget revisions.  She distributed a schedule for finance during the upcoming year and reviewed expectations.  
[bookmark: _Hlk82615634]Jennifer announced she had received a request to waive the matching requirements for the Kids at Work program for last year.  She asked Board members to review the letter from KAW.  Many questions were fielded by Ron Tilman, Piedmont Area Manager, and Robin Frazier with Kids at Work.  Megan explained since this is a multi-county program, this waiver must be approved by Caldwell, Catawba and Burke Counties.  Megan reported Caldwell had approved but Burke had not yet voted.  She suggested that local Boards could require multi-county programs to report on the status of matching requirements quarterly if they desired.  Tara made a motion to table the waiver request and then vote next month.  Jennifer suggested we get a formal assurance from the State about the waiver and not ask local counties to repay the monies.  Ronn seconded the motion to table, and after a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously.  
Outreach:  Brandi announced the data review will be conducted virtually on Nov. 3 at 2:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Philip Toelkes
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